FERPA Reminders
-all records that directly relate to a student are considered to be part of the education record

-although records may be released and Ramapo College does identify some information as Directory Information, it doesn’t mean that they should be released.  Please contact the Registrar’s Office with questions.  WHEN IN DOUBT DO NOT GIVE IT OUT!

-confidential student information (such as papers and exams with grades, personal information, transcript details) must not be left unattended or be made available for others to view

DO
-DO remember that Ramapo College takes the privacy of our students very seriously 
-DO re-familiarize yourself with FERPA laws (https://www2.ed.gov/policy/gen/guid/fpco/ferpa/index.html)
-you can provide your students with aggregate data if you see that it applies (ex: “50% of the class failed this last exam, so I am concerned that you aren’t grasping the concepts”)
-DO ask if you aren’t sure what information can or cannot be released 
· seek support from your Dean and the Office of the Registrar should you encounter a concern in your classroom (or outside of the classroom) related to FERPA


DON’T
-DON’T release information about specific students to other staff members who do not have a legitimate educational interest in the matter 
· do not share student grades with others in the class
· do not indicate to an entire class that specific students did or did not do well 
-DON’T release information about a student to outside parties, including parents or family members (unless FERPA Waiver is on file; units and Registrar have access to this information)
- DON’T print a transcript for anyone
- DON’T sign off on any letter of verification, send the student to the Registrar’s Office, D 224
-DON’T HESITATE TO CALL AND ASK FOR HELP!!
